
Speaker Christine Quinn and Council Member Crowley have 
introduced a bill that would give the most common offenders. 
Extraordinary  latitude  in  posting  flyers  and  ads  on  public 
property. 
 
The bill would require the Department of Sanitation (DOS) to 
serve  violations  within five  days  and would  bar  DOS from 
issuing multiple violations to small businesses and non-profits 
within five days of service of the initial notice of violation if 
they had not previously violated the anti-postering law. 
 
In our opionion, this law would encourage illegal – and ugly – 
postering in our neighborhoods. 
 
Civics who value the appearance of their streets need to call on 
Quinn (212) 788-7210/ email (click contact Speaker link) and 
Crowley (718) 366-3900/  e-mail to withdraw this pernicious 
legislation now. 

-Patricia Dolan, Exective Vice President, Queens 
Civic Congress

Updated  2009-11-19:  See  November  16,  2009  letter  from 
Senator  Frank  Padavan  supporting  Queens  Civic  Congress 
position on page three below.
Updated  2009-11-23:  See  November  18,  2009  from 
Assemblymember/ Councilman-elect Mark Weprin to Citizens 
Against Graffiti Everywhere (CAGE) supporting Queens Civic 
Congress on page four below.

Letters To The Editor 
10/29/2009

This bill’s a bad sign 
Dear Editor: 

Illegal signs and posters on utility poles, public walls and trees have long been an eyesore in New York 
City. Many civic organizations’ volunteers have spent countless unpaid hours removing these posters so 
their neighborhoods can remain neat and clean-looking. 

http://council.nyc.gov/d3/html/members/home.shtml
mailto:ecrowley@council.nyc.gov


A piece of proposed legislation by Speaker Christine Quinn and several other council members would 
destroy those efforts by rewarding those who prefer to remain unaware of existing laws that prohibit 
defacing public property. Speaker Quinn’s proposal would in effect give small businesses and nonprofit 
organizations free “get-out-of-jail” cards for their first violations. This is wrong. The various business 
and merchant organizations that support this legislation should instead attempt to educate their 
members that it is illegal to defile public property with their advertising. 

It is difficult enough for the Department of Sanitation to enforce the existing law. There are enough 
loopholes that allow companies to skirt the rules by using cell phones and bogus addresses, making it 
nearly impossible for them to be tracked. Why create new loopholes for them? That’s exactly what this 
legislation, if passed, will do. The number of illegal signs will greatly increase. 

Rather than cater to a few business groups that should know better, City Council members should 
support the efforts of those small businesses that advertise legally, and not at the expense of our 
neighborhoods. 

Rick Duskiewicz 
President, The Creedmoor Civic Association 
Member, Citizens Against Graffiti Everywhere 
Bellerose Manor 

[Senator Padavan's letter follows on next page]






